
 
 
 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
December 21, 2014 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“And now, you will conceive in your womb and bear a son, and 
you will name him Jesus.” 

Luke 1: 31 
    

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Pastor ~ Fr. John Jasica  

Extension 222 - jjasica@dol.ca 
 

Associate Pastors 
Fr. Dariusz Lewandowski, CSMA 

 223 ~ dlewandowski@dol.ca 
 

 224 ~ rweaver@dol.ca 
 

Pastoral Minister ~ Colleen Keane  
 225 ~ ckeane@dol.ca 

 
Pastoral Minister ~ Ali Chinnick  

 227 ~ achinnick@dol.ca 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Steve Cartier ~ scartier@dol.ca 

Deacon Jerry Lozon ~ jlozon@dol.ca 

Deacon Morgan Treacy ~ mtreacy@dol.ca 

 
 

SUPPORT STAFF 
 

 ~ 

 ~ 

 ~ 

 ~ 

VOLUNTEER PASTORAL STAFF 
 

 

Website:  chathamcatholic.ca 

Facebook:  @ChathamCatholicFamily  

Twitter: @ChathamCatholic 

YouTube: chathamcatholic.tv 

 
Our parish office is located at 

St. Agnes Church 
52 Croydon Street 

Chatham ON  N7L 1L3 
519-352-9483 or 519-352-8530 

 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday  
8 am - 12 noon and 1 - 5 pm 

We are closed each day 
from 12 - 1 pm for lunch. 

BLESSED SACRAMENT  
145 Victoria Ave 

Chatham, ON  N7L 3A7 
bsacramentparish@dol.ca 

OUR LADY OF VICTORY 
486 St. Clair St 

Chatham, ON  N7L 3K8 
ourladyv@dol.ca 

ST. AGNES  
52 Croydon St 

Chatham, ON  N7L 1L3 
stagnes@dol.ca 

ST. JOSEPH 
180 Wellington St W 

Chatham, ON 
stjoseph@dol.ca 

ST. URSULA 
205 Tweedsmuir Ave W 
Chatham, ON  N7M 5N8 

stursula@dol.ca 

JUNE 11, 2023 - THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

To Everything there is a season… 
 “a time to be healed...” 

 
 

Please pray for those who are currently sick in        
our parish family especially Alan Row, Patricia Vince, 
Eva Beausejour, Ann Nagle and Matteo Blomme. 
 
 

“a time to die….” 
 

Please remember in your prayers all our        
deceased relatives and parishioners, especially      
Frank Pomajba, Don L. McGregor and Omer Emery. 
 

Eternal rest grant unto thee. 
 
 

MONTHLY ADORATION 
Every second Tuesday of the month 
(June 11) at St. Agnes Church we host 
Eucharistic Adoration that begins at 
8:30 am (after morning Mass) and 
concludes with prayers and benediction 
at 4:15 pm.  A sign up sheet is posted at 
St. Agnes Church in the main entrance.  
We want to be sure to have people 
adoring the Blessed Sacrament 
throughout the entire day. 

 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
June 13 - 17, 2023 

 

Tuesday, June 13 
8:00 am - St. Agnes 
 ~ Annie Bechard & family 
 
6:30 pm - St. Ursula 
 ~ Jerome Lozon 
 ~ Mary Jean Horne 
 ~ Rhyaan Van Damme   
 ~ Bernice Brown Benoit Countryman 
 ~ Deceased members of the St. Ursula CWL 
 ~ Living & deceased family members of Lucianna  
  Letourneau 
 
Wednesday, June 14 
8:00 am - Blessed Sacrament 
 ~ Fr. John Harper 
 ~ Anne FitzGerald 
 ~ Charlotte Konecny 
 ~ Intentions of our Catholic School Teachers 
 ~ In honour of Fr. Padre Pio, St. Gabriel & St. Rita 
 
12:00 noon - St. Joseph 
 ~ Romeo Myers   
 ~ Anne Franssen 
 ~ Irvin Ducharme 
 ~ Matthew Cibulka 
 ~ Rosa & Gerardo Bimonte 
 ~ Intentions of Patricia & Wayne Vince 
 
7:00 pm - Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
 ~ Jozef Parniak   
 ~ Irena Wolanski 
 ~ Bill Nalewayek   
 ~ Antoni Jedlinski 
 ~ Dorota Piekarska 
 ~ Intentions of the parishioners of Our Lady of  
  Victory Parish 
 
Thursday, June 15 
9:30 am - St. Ursula 
 ~ Dorine Brosseau 
 ~ Don L. McGregor 
 ~ Fernando Santos Lopes 
 ~ Deceased family members of Luciano & Grace    
  Magliaro 
 
6:30 pm - St. Agnes 
 ~ Don Sans 
 ~ Bernice Countryman 
 ~ Intentions of Nicole Parkin 
 ~ Intentions of Thomas Pearson 
 ~ Intentions of the Lachine & Labomard families 
 ~ Deceased members of the Vink & Eijs families 

 

MASS INTENTIONS CONTINUED 
 

Friday, June 16 
8:00 am - Blessed Sacrament 
 ~ Denis & Patricia Cazabon 
 ~ Intentions of Debby Venne 
 ~ Intentions of Ray & Patti Johnson 
 ~ Intentions of Shirley & Brian Harwood 
 
Friday, June 16 
12:00 noon – St. Joseph 
 ~ Mike Currie   
 ~ Gary Keane 
 ~ Roy Downey 
 ~ Eddie Mariconda 
 ~ Bert & Sharon Thievin 
 ~ Intentions of Louis Roesch & family 
 
Saturday, June 17 
9:00 am - Our Lady of Victory (English) 
 ~ John Balun   
 ~ Janet Filteau 
 ~ Carolyn Jedlinski 
 ~ Intentions of Stanislaw Polewicz & family 



PIECES ARE  
COMING TOGETHER 

By: Fr. John Jasica 
 

BISHOP FABBRO VISITS OUR FAMILY 
(1) BLESSED SACRAMENT CELEBRATES 100 YEARS! 
This weekend Bishop Fabbro makes a 
special pastoral visit to the Chatham 
Catholic Family of Parishes.  His visit 
includes a special Mass at Blessed 
Sacrament Church marking the 
100th anniversary of it’s official 
opening on February 4, 1923.  
Following the Mass the bishop will 
join nearly 200 others at a pasta 
dinner in the Blessed Sacrament 
hall.  We are truly blessed to have 
rich histories of faith from each of 
our five churches in our family.  
Marking significant milestones is a 
way for us to honour the past while also looking 
towards the future. 

 

(2) BISHOP MEETS WITH THE FAMILY STAFF 
On Saturday morning Bishop Fabbro is spending time 
with the family staff answering their questions/
concerns (which have been forwarded in advance) 
and getting a better understanding of the joys and 
challenges of serving, working and ministering in a 
family of parishes.  The Chatham 
Catholic Family of Parishes is one of 
two pioneer families that have been in 
existence the longest—this gives the 
bishop a better understanding of how 
things have progressed through the 
years and to seek pieces of wisdom 
that will help him and diocesan 
leadership support all the families.   

 

This will also be a chance for Bishop 
Fabbro to offer support and his 
perspective on how things will move forward as we 
work together following God’s path to become 
missionary disciples seeking to transform the world. 

 

(3) BISHOP MEETS WITH  
PASTORAL COUNCIL & FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Bishop Fabbro is also meeting with the Family 
Pastoral Council and Finance Committee in a joint 
session to discuss our IGNITE THE MISSION 
discernment journey.  Both the Pastoral Council and 
Finance Committee have questions (which they 
forwarded in advance) for the bishop seeking 
clarifications and a better understanding of how our 
family and all the families of parishes should move  
forward.   

 

The dialogue and conversation will include elements 
of the FEEDBACK FORMS GENERAL SUMMARY (which 
I personally delivered to Bishop Fabbro), IGNITE THE 

MISSION: APOSTLES FOR A NEW ERA,  2021 & 2022 
FINANCIAL REVIEW reports, and the PASTORAL 
PLAN “GAME PLAN” developed by staff and the 
Pastoral Council in the last couple of years. 

 

In addition to listening and discussing our 
circumstances as a family of parishes, the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Committee will be able to 

understand better Bishop Fabbro’s 
vision and expectations for families 
as they seek to adapt and change to 
meet the needs of the world today.  
We are not the only family of 
parishes facing financial hardships 
and the need for closures in order to 
support ministries, programs and 
outreach that are relevant for 
society today.   

 

There are certain elements of our 
transformation that are dependent 
on Bishop Fabbro’s support and 
direction.  We need to remember 

that we are not alone in this change as other families 
in the diocese are going through similar 
circumstances.  This means that there are certain 
policies that are being developed so that there can 
be consistency and appropriate support throughout 
the diocese. 

 

PIECES ARE COMING TOGETHER 
I had the opportunity about a week and a half ago to 

meet with Bishop Fabbro personally for a 
substantial time sharing the joys, 
challenges, frustrations and fears of 
change for our family of parishes.  The 
bishop expressed his support of our 
IGNITE THE MISSION discernment journey 
and is very happy to see a very clear 
pastoral plan for the future—developing 
faithful disciples who reach out to all. 
(our “GAME PLAN”)   

 

Bishop Fabbro was very interested in 
hearing the responses of the faithful through our 
sharing sessions and feedback forms.  He knows that 
as we move forward, we will all need to work 
together embracing our mission to proclaim the 
Gospel, which is very different today than it was 
even twenty years ago.  The bishop understands the 
challenges we all face in the world today, the 
economic difficulties in our personal lives and the 
struggles we face in our parishes.  Consultation with 
the bishop is another major piece in the puzzle to 
discern God’s will for us. 

 

ROOTED IN PRAYER—SEEKING GOD’S GRACE 
Our journey forward will only succeed through 
prayer.  Stay tuned for information about our IGNITE 
THE MISSION PRAYER RELAY that will take place this 
summer in our five churches praying for God’s will 
and open hearts to embrace the journey ahead. 







 

PRAYER TO “IGNITE THE GOSPEL” 
IN OUR FAMILY OF PARISHES 

Heavenly Father, full of tenderness for 
your children; you fill us with your 
grace, your joy, and your peace. As 
faithful disciples of Jesus, we ask that 
every member of our family of parishes 
be made aware of their baptismal call 

to live the Gospel by sharing who they are and what 
they have at the service of their brothers and sisters—
especially those in most need. 
 

Send us your Holy Spirit so that, in this new effort of 
evangelization, we become flames of faith, hope and 
love within our families, in our communities and in 
our workplaces. 
 

We are committed to becoming your hands, your feet, 
and your eyes in this world. Awaken in us the desire 
to live like Christ, so that, through our actions and 
words, we radiate His love and divine mercy. 
 

Bless us with courage, wisdom, and zeal, placing the 
mission of the Gospel at the heart of our family of 
parishes and above all else so that the world may be 
transformed by your light and grace. AMEN 
 

 

SUNDAY FRIENDS 
Our Chatham Catholic Family of Parishes is hoping to 
resume in-person SUNDAY FRIENDS beginning with the 
9 am Mass at Blessed Sacrament Church and the         
12 noon Mass at St. Joseph Church. The only way this 
will be possible is if adult and student volunteers are 
willing to take turns helping during these Mass times. 
 

Sunday Friends is a Liturgy of the Word for children 
aged three to seven. Adult and student (grade 7 and 
up) leaders will help children reflect on the Sunday 
gospel and learn prayers and songs that coincide with 
the regular Sunday liturgy. Training and materials will 
be provided.  
 

If you are interested in becoming an adult facilitator 
or student volunteer, there will be an information 
meeting on Saturday, June 17 in Blessed Sacrament 
Hall at 10 am. Any volunteers from our Family of 
Parishes are welcome to come and learn more about 
this ministry to our families. If you have questions 
please contact Ali Chinnick (achinnick@dol.ca or     
519-352-9483). 
 
 
ST. ANTHONY’S DAY CELEBRATION 
Please join us for a reunion/social gathering taking 
place on Sunday, June 11 from 2 - 5 pm at Steve & 
Alice Uher’s farm located at 20970 Harwich Road.  
 

For more information contact Alice at 519-355-5179 or 
Mary Anne Ludschuweit at 519-809-0505. You can also 
find them on Facebook at “Friends of St. Anthony’s 
Chatham.” 

 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Ejay Pernites, Charles Arnett, Valerie Darowski, 

Felix George, Avery DeCou, Kinsley Mosher,  
Rose Cartier, Myla Myers and Haven Gartner 
 who joined our parish family through the 

Sacrament of Baptism during the month of May. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Renee Hope 

who was welcomed into the Church 
during the month of May. 

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Mia Farah, Evangeline Lloyd-Kennedy, 

Logan Daly-Gielen, Hannah Allemeersch, 
Lucas Peralta, Faith Dupras, Taya Valadares,  
Felix Ryken, Jane Northcott, Tucker Maxwell, 

Oksana Goure, Edmund Biondi and Morgan Hoffman 
who celebrated the Sacrament of First Communion 

during the month of May. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Colin McKay, Rebecca Morkin, Mya Evans,  

Cohen Constancio, Mellisa Farah, Sasha Chemali, 
Lisa Chemali, Bryson Furlan, Juniper Opiela-Dore,  

who celebrated the Sacrament of Confirmation 
during the month of May. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Andrea Gillier & Edward Arnett 

who had the Sacrament of Marriage 
during the month of May. 

 
 
 



MARK YOU CALENDARS 
Summer Fest Picnic will be happening at Kingston park 
on Sunday, July 9. This event is for everyone!! 

 
ST. URSULA CWL 
Our next meeting and strawberry social will be held 
on Tuesday, June 13 following 6:30 pm Mass in        
St. Ursula Hall. 
 

Our council is inviting all parishioners to help us fill 
our playpen with baby clothes, diapers, baby care 
items etc. (Items must be new.) The playpen is in the 
Narthex at St. Ursula until Father’s Day. Our filled 
played pen will then be donated to Right to Life 
Chatham-Kent. Thank you in advance for your kind 
support! 

 
BLESSED SACRAMENT CWL 
Our council is having a Salad Potluck dinner to 
celebrate a successful and enlightening CWL year. We 
had lots of meetings full of faith, fellowship and fun. 
We will be holding our pin ceremony to welcome new 
members and to celebrate the special CWL 
anniversaries of others. Please bring a salad or dessert 
to share on Thursday, June 22 at a special time – 6:00 
pm. Hope to see you all there! 

 
BABY BOTTLE BOOMERANG RETURN 
Thank you to all who picked up a Baby Bottle on 
Mother’s Day! Please remember to return the bottles 
on Father’s Day (June 18).  
 

When you fill a bottle you will be helping REFUGE 
pregnancy resource centre provide help, hope and 
healing to women and men affected  by an unplanned 
pregnancy. REFUGE saves lives of the unborn and 
changes the lives of women and men right here in our 
community. REFUGE is a registered division of Right to 
Life Kent.   

 
CHURCH CHUCKLE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEKDAY & WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 

Saturday 5:00 pm at Blessed Sacrament 
   (live-streamed) 

Sunday  8:00 am at St. Joseph 
   (live-streamed) 
   9:00 am at Blessed Sacrament 
   (live-streamed) 
   9:30 am at Our Lady of Victory (English) 
   10:00 am at St. Ursula (sign language) 
   11:00 am at St. Agnes 
   11:00 am at Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
   Noon at St. Joseph 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 

Tuesday  8:00 am at St. Agnes 
   6:30 pm at St. Ursula 
 

Wednesday 8:00 am at Blessed Sacrament  
   (live-streamed) 
   12 noon at St. Joseph 
   7:00 pm at Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
 
Thursday 9:30 am at St. Ursula 
   6:30 pm at St. Agnes 
 

Friday  8:00 am at Blessed Sacrament 
   (live-streamed) 
   12 noon at St. Joseph 
 
Saturday 9:00 am at Our Lady of Victory (English) 
 
 
LIVE-STREAMED MASS 
Masses are live streamed on our YouTube channel 
(www.chathamcatholic.tv). Visit the parish website 
(www.chathamcatholic.ca) and click the live-stream 
link at the top of the page. See Mass schedule above 
for live-streamed Masses. 
 
 
CONFESSION TIMES 
- Wednesdays - 6:30 pm at Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
- Fridays - 11:15 am to 11:45 am at St. Joseph 
- Saturdays - 9:45-10:30 am at Our Lady of Victory  
 
 
E-BULLETIN 
To receive an email reminder once the bulletin has 
been posted (email will include the link to the 
bulletin on the website), contact Maureen at the 
parish office or by email at mfoster@dol.ca. Or 
simply go to our website (chathamcatholic.ca). 




